The Madison Parish Port Commission met in a regular session on Tuesday, November 16, 2021 at the Madison Parish Port Commission Office.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Frazier and a roll call was taken as follows:

Commissioners present:        Donald Frazier, Charles Vining, Robert Charles Brown
                                              and Isaiah Ross

Commissioners absent:         Jim Tucker, Latasha Griffin and Harold Allen 
   
Other members present:         Patrick Terry Murphy, Executive Director &  
                                               Kimmeka Epps, Secretary/Treasurer

Visitors:	None 


On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Ross, on approving the previous meeting minutes on Tuesday, September 28, 2021. The minutes were approved with no necessary corrections. Motion carried unanimously.

On motion given by Commissioner Brown and seconded by Commissioner Vining, the financial reports were approved with no necessary changes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary Epps stated that there isn’t a need to modify the budgets for any overages during the remainder of the fiscal year 2021.

Executive Director Murphy inform the board of the SEADD Grant and rail requirements for that grant.  Murphy stated that the group is working toward the rail at Madison with the discussions of the environmental studies and the boring on the rail at Madison.  Vice-Chairman Vining questions whether the Port of Madison fall in the category to apply for available grant monies from the POTUS.  Murphy stated that he has reached out to several entities to get the ball moving on those monies and the wish list of the Port was submitted.

Director Murphy provided an update on Rail Vehicle services from the Owner, stating that contracts are underway with entities out of Minnesota.

Murphy discussed the request from Bear Lake Fire District to place a station at the Port.  Murphy stated that he would like to lease the District an acre.  The entire board agreed that it would be an added bonus to have a Fire station at the Port.  Vice-Chairman Vining added that it would help the residents of that area on their insurances as well.

On motion given by Commissioner Ross and seconded by Commissioner Vining, to allow the Bear Lake Fire District to house a station at the Madison Parish Port.  Motion carried unanimously.

Roll Call
YEAS: 4
NAYS: 0
ABSTAIN: 0
ABSENT: 3
Public comments: N/A
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There being no further business brought before the board, Chairman Frazier declared the meeting adjourned.

Kimmeka Epps					Donald Frazier	
Secretary/Treasurer					Chairman
